
CONFIDENTIAL

11/05/19 - Adler 
issued  employee loan 
to prevent foreclosure

06/01/20 - Adler 
terminated for 
performance offered 
$30K severance 
package

06/05/20 - Adler 
rejects severance and 
committs fraud for 
leverage.  SBMG files 
police report.

06/30/20 - Adler files 
a Whistleblower 
lawsuit against SBMG, 
Levy & Holbrook, 
individually

07/01/20 - Adler 
sends filing through 
anonymous email to 
media, employees 
bankers and Wendy's 
executives

07/07/20 - Holbrook 
is notified by Levy of 
lawsuit and QSR 
Magazine runs 
damning story on 
front page of Website

09/01/20 - SBMG 
hires PR team, issues 
statement and 
commences 
investigation of Adler's 
claims

07/31/20 - 
Investigation clears 
Holbrook of 
wrongdoing and he 
hires Jackson Lewis to 
defend assault 
claims.  

10/01/20 - SBMG 
hires Becker Polincoff 
and firms partner on  
claims until SBMG 
stops paying fees.

Adler Timeline – Employment to Lawsuit



CONFIDENTIAL

7/15/2015 - 
Starbaord 
acquires 100 
Wendy's 
franchises 
making it a 
$250MM 
business with 
182 
restaurnts.

1/15/2016 - 
Hires 
Holbrook as 
CFO 

3/31/2016 - 
Starts building 
restraurants in 
Sao Paolo 
Brazil in 
partnership 
with Wendy's 
Corp.

7/31/2017 - 
Defaults on 
$90MM debt 
portfolio in 
workout 

1/15/2018 - 
Hires Auspex 
to assist 
Holbrook and 
Levy in 
workout

Sold XXX 67 
restaurants in 
MI

11/15/2019 - 
Sold 12 
restaurants in 
Philly

1/31/2020 - 
SBMG on 
verge of 
Bankruptcy

4/14/2020 - 
Covid hit - 
received 
$9MM in PPP 
funds

6/1/2020 - 
Adler fired 
and lawsuit 
filed 30 days 
later

12/15/2020-  
Levy 
recieves  $49
MM Main 
Street Loan 

3/1/2022 - 
Holbrook 
resigns amid 
disagreement 
on direction of 
company

11/15/2023 - 
Levy files 
bankruptcy 
amid default 
on first ballon 
payment on 
$49MM Main 
Street loan

Holbrook Tenure as CFO



CONFIDENTIAL

07/31/22 - 
Holbrook resigns 
and exercises 
separation 
agreement 
including 
agreement that 
SBMG will pay for 
legal defense

04/01/23 - SBMG 
stops paying for 
Holbrooks legal fees 
asking for $80K in 
credits citing 
overcharges.  Uses 
invoice dispute to 
delay payment of 
$200K in fees.  
Already paid $186k 
in fees.  

11/23/23 - SBMG 
files for bankruptcy.  
Levy never tells 
Holbrook.  Holbrook 
learns from AP 
coordinator.  
Ironically his 2022 
resignation was tied 
to decisions relatred 
to this. 

Jackson Lewis is 
owed $200K – 
breaches Holbrook's 
separation 
agreement and 
leaves him to start 
over 30 days from 
trial. 

01/02/24 - 
Holbrook hires CSK 
& his new attorneys 
are granted 60 days 
to prepare for case.  
They file to sever 
the Holbrook 
claims from SBMG

03/13/24 - 
SBMG vs. Adler 
trial begins - SBNG 
fails to mount 
defense and Adler 
issued a defaut  
judgement of 
$7.2MM for 
wrongful 
termination

03/31/24 - South FL 
Business Journal 
publishes damning 
story about 
judgement making 
it look like Holbrook 
conduct drove the 
verdict

09/12/24 - Adler 
vs, Holbrook  
assault case  ends 
with judge issuing 
after 4 day jury trial 
stating Holbrook 
committed no 
assualt on Adler

09/15/24 - No 
media covers the 
verdict

11/15/24 - 
Holbrook reaches 
out to media and 
PR Newswire and 
has

Adler Timeline – Trial Results


